
Sunday, Sept. 7, 2014 - 11:15 am 
 

“Humanist Heroes Who Didn’t Know They 
Were Either” 
The Rev. James Grant & Kristen Kuriga 
(video sermon) 
 

We will watch a sermon delivered last June by 

two wonderful speakers who are probably 50 

years apart in age.  The Rev. Jim Grant is a con-

sulting UU minister and Kristen Kuriga is the 

Social Justice and  South Bay Ministry team 

coordinator – both working in the larger San 

Diego area.  Two perspectives of humanist he-

roes – from saving Jewish children in the 

1930’s to saving immigrant children crossing 

into the USA today. 

 

Sunday, Sept. 14, 2014 - 11:15 am 

IInn--GGaatthheerriinngg  

CCeelleebbrraattiioonn  
 During our annual In-Gathering Celebration we 

will welcome back those among us who took 

the summer off from church, as well as those 

who faithfully read our newsletter telling them-

selves that they will come some Sunday.  Today 

is the day!  We’ll mingle water that people have 

brought from their summer travels (whether to 

the store or to the other side of the globe).  And 

for those who stayed put all summer (and forgot 

to bring water from the home tap), you can get 

water from the church kitchen and mingle it 

with the rest. 
 

The new church leadership will be properly “in-

stalled” to their posts also, and we will end the 

day with an all-church pot luck lunch!  WHEW! 
 

Finally, why not bring a friend to church to en-

joy this special day?  We all tend to have 

friends who share similar perspectives on life.   
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This is a Sunday for each of us to reach out to one 

of those friends – someone you know who would 

enjoy knowing about liberal religion – and invit-

ing them to join you on Sunday.  Today is the 

day! 

 
Sunday, Sept. 21, 2014 - 11:15 am 
 

“Love Beyond Belief” 
The Rev. Doug Strong, preaching 
 

If Unitarian Universalists ever decided to shift 

from having a faith freed from creed or dogma in 

favor of one claiming an intentional doctrine; I’d 

vote for something simple and direct.  What 

would you want a liberal catechism to require or 

prohibit?  I am not necessarily advocating such a 

change and only suggest it as a starting point for 

an exploration, on Sunday, of the various paths 

our religious tradition has taken over the last 400 

years.  Interesting stuff - our history! 

 

Sunday, Sept. 28, 2014 - 11:15 am 
 

“This I Believe – Credo Sunday” 
Four among us will share their Credo Statements 
  

We all have a foundation upon which we build 

our religious philosophy.  It is nestled deep in our 

soul rather than printed in any brochure and hun-

gers to be shared.  It comes from the depth of our 

own thought and heart.  It is the core of our indi-

vidual spiritual path.  Credo literally means, "I 

give my heart and loyalty to…"  Astute credos 

marry the gifts of both intellect and spirit.  Credos 

spur presenters to select highlights from their re-

ligious odyssey, highlight in those affirmations 

that sustain them during the happy and hard days 

and nights of life. 
  

Our last Credo Sunday was so inspiring people 

asked the Worship team to do it again so they in-

vited four members of the congregation to share 

their credo statements with us.  Come and hear 

what they have to say.  

 
 

RReedd  RRiivveerr    
RRaammbblliinnggss  

  

Church calendar 
for the next  

30 days: 

http://www.localendar.com/public/rruucalendar?style=D2
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All that’s very nice, you say, but what does that have to do 
with us here at RRUU?  

Well, I’m afraid that I’ve been infected by some of the new 
president’s enthusiasm. I want to try to “steal” some of that 
new energy from campus and bring it here and spread it 
around. Personally I’ll be contacting the office of Student Ser-
vices to arrange a get-together with students on campus 
(with pizza, of course, a “must-have” to attract young peo-
ple!) to talk about Unitarian Universalism. There’s already a 
Freethinkers student group on campus, so there’s a likely a 
certain small population that will also be interested in the 
type of community that UUism offers. Who knows what a 
little campus “evangelizing” might do—both for the students 
and for us!  

Not to say that we’re lacking in enthusiasm here at home! 
We’re excited about undertaking a voter registration initia-
tive in October on both sides of our Red River. In our new lo-
cation, service to the community is an obvious ministry for us, 
and we have made some wonderful strides in making friends 
and letting our presence be known. And there’s no doubt that 
we’ll be doing even more.  

And finally, a big shout-out and thank you to Joyce Peak for 
her years of loving and faithful service to RRUU as Director of 
Religious Education as she graciously steps back from that 
demanding position. We appreciate and honor her dedication 
and commitment to this small-but-mighty congregation, and I 
invite you to thank her, too, the next time you see her.  

 

September for me always means 
“busy.” That’s when the university 
where I work really gets into high 
gear and there’s a renewed young 
energy on campus.  

That’s especially true this year. Southeastern Oklaho-
ma State University in Durant just welcomed its new 
president on July 1st, and he’s already having a visibly 
positive impact on the campus “vibe.” He is relatively 
young in his late 40s, and he and his wife and two 
sons, ages 17 and 9, are living on campus in the Presi-
dent’s House—along with their two rescue dogs, Daisy 
and Sweet Pea. The boys attend local schools. (And for 
what it’s worth, he’s also the past minority leader of 
the Oklahoma State Senate, meaning that he’s a Dem-
ocrat, too.) His younger son also has cerebral palsy and 
sometimes uses a wheelchair. As a result, there’s a 
personal dimension and commitment to improving 
campus accessibility. The new president is out and 
about, seeing and being seen, introducing himself to 
everyone he runs into with a handshake. He’s person-
ally meeting with practically every constituency group 
on campus: I’ve already had one group meeting with 
him and there’s another one scheduled soon. In com-
parison with the former president’s style, the new 
president is making people almost giddy with his open 
embrace of his new job and new community.  

VViissiittoorr  SSuunnddaayyss ~~  New this fall!                     

DDaann’’ss  DDiissppaattcchh  

Beginning September 14, RRUU starts what the Mem-
bership Team hopes will become a cherished tradition: 
Visitors Sunday.  That's what we're designating the 
second Sunday of each month.  Of course we should 
be inviting folks to visit us every Sunday, since we all 
know people who would enjoy learning about and 
perhaps becoming part of a liberal congregation like 
Red River Unitarian Universalist Church.  But maybe 
designating one Sunday for this purpose will serve as a 
reminder of the need to share our good news with 
others. 
 

I'm as guilty as anyone of failing to tell friends and ac-
quaintances about RRUU.  (And I'm the Membership 
Chair!)  But to take just one example of the impact that 
inviting friends to church can have:  Elbert and I were 
visiting with Gil and Marilyn Alexander one day before 
a meeting of a group we all belong to in Durant, when 
the subject of hide-bound religious beliefs in our area 

of Oklahoma came up.  (Hint to non-Oklahomans among us: 
They're not that different from hide-bound religious beliefs in 
north Texas.)  I mentioned our church in Denison as being a 
breath of fresh air religiously in the region and invited the 
Alexanders to check us out some time.  They hadn't heard of 
RRUU but showed up here soon after that.  No, I'm not taking 
all the credit for the wonderful contributions Marilyn and Gil 
have made since, and continue to make, in our church and in 
the community around it.  But by golly, I am taking credit for 
the fact that they knew to check us out that first Sunday! 
 
Feel free to invite a friend to church any time, of course, but 
think about doing so especially on second Sundays.  Who 
knows what wonderful additions to our church family may be 
out there, waiting for an invitation from one of us? 
 
Marion Hill 
Membership Chair 
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In the month of August, we had income of $2766.00 from general operations. After operations ex-
pense of $3013.84 for the month, we had a net income from operations of ($247.84)  

In August, we had grant income and expense of $600 for the Wide Awake Worship training. There 
was no renovation income or expense.  

For the year to date period of August 2014, we had net income of $6386.00 from operations, net 
expenses of $5737.56 The total change in cash for the year to date period was a decrease of 
$248.00.  

As of the end of August 2014, we had cash of $45,390 and debt of $34,353. The cash amount in-
cludes $2,690 reserved for grants. In August we donated $64.00 from the Share the Plate program 
to the Earth Day Festival.  

Robert Shelton, Treasurer  

 

TTrreeaassuurreerr’’ss  RReeppoorrtt ~~  For August 2014 

IInn--GGaatthheerriinngg  HHiigghhlliigghhttss  ~~  SSuunnddaayy,,  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  1144tthh  

SSii 
All Church Pot Luck 

Our In-gathering cel-
ebration concludes 
with the first All-
Church Pot Luck 
lunch of the season.   

Bring your favorite dish to share and plan on 
enjoying an array of food along with much 
fellowship.  Some people think that UU the-
ology is built on a foundation of coffee hours 
and pot luck meals.  It is true that we do en-
joy breaking bread together.  It is the perfect 
way to get to know others and to deepen 
friendships. 

Our potlucks are free flowing – no food as-
signments – which makes the event a lovely 
culinary surprise for everyone.  

Remember:  Should you not be able to bring 
something for the table, bring yourself and a 
warm smile.  There will be plenty to eat! 

Water Communion 

If you ventured away 
during the summer 
and remembered to 
bring back a small 
container of water 

this is the Sunday to bring it to church as we again 
mingle the water in a simple, yet significant ritual.  
If you didn’t go away, you can bring water from 
any local spot – your kitchen sink, a swimming 
pool, a river, a stream or a neighbor’s sprinkler. 

There will be several small vases of water available 
as well so everyone can participate. 
 

Installation of church leaders  

During the morning we will pause to officially in-
stall those elected to leadership positions as well as 
appreciating those who have completed their 
terms of office. 

 

It is time for a new Church Directory! 
 

During September a few dedicated folks will be sending out a special email to all members and 
friends asking you to update your contact information.  PLEEEZE take a few minutes to check your 
listing, make corrections and hit reply to send it back.  When you take a few minutes to do it, it 
saves others many minutes to track you down to get the information and our new directory will be 
as accurate as possible. 
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GGeett  OOuutt  TThhee  VVoottee ~~   
The letter arrived on Sunday, August 31st and 
during worship the envelope was opened.   
The letter began… 

“CONGRATULATIONS.  The Unitarian Univer-
salist Funding Program has accepted your 
Get Out The Vote grant application. Your 
check will arrive in a few days.” 

The banners have been ordered, three peo-
ple in the congregation have been certified 
by Grayson County to be registrars (a ten 
minute process of watching a video and rais-
ing your hand to be sworn in).   

The next step is to find locations where we 
can set up the tent, tables and get to work. If 
you have any suggestions where we could 
set up the tent, please speak up.  The more 
people we can get registered the better for 
everyone.     

It would be terrific if we could get a few more people to be-
come registrars for Texas (in Oklahoma things are far more 
‘user friendly’ since anyone can register anyone else by giving 
them a registration card!). 

One immediate goal is to see if we can claim to the world 
that 100% of RRUU’ers are registered voters.  To that end, 
you can register any Sunday after church – right in the Clara 
Barton Parlor.  What could be easier? 

If you want to be part of this project – the deadline for peo-
ple to register for the upcoming midterm elections is October 
10th in Oklahoma and October 6th in Texas – please speak 
with either Gil or Doug. 

 

 

DDoo  YYoouu  LLiikkee  UUss?? ~~  on Facebook, that is!  

us.   While the web page helps, more people these days 
turn to Facebook to search for churches – especially people 
under 50!  The numbers of people who ‘like’ the church 
facebook page is growing slowly (114 so far).  Facebook 
pages need to be fresh and up to date.  If you have not yet 
added your name to our ‘like’ category, please do.   

Remember that you can easily invite all your Facebook 
friends to ‘like’ the church as well, or if that seems too in-
trusive, select some specific friends - the ones you feel sure 
would enjoy learning about the church - and send an invita-
tion to them. 

And, if you use twitter, tumblr, send selfies, write a blog, 
are on Google+ etc.  Mention the church! 

 

Experts keep telling churches about the use of 
social media:  “If your church has a web site, 
you’ve got some work to do.  It wasn’t too long 
ago that a church with a web site was on top of 
things, technologically speaking. A church web 
site used to be enough.  That is no longer the 
case. Don’t fool yourself into thinking your 
church will be all set with a web site or that a 
web site is going to bring people into your 
church.  Having a basic web site online and call-
ing that “good enough” is like putting an ad in 
the Yellow Pages and calling that an “outreach 
strategy”. 

Growing our congregation is a priority goal for 

A peek at 
our page 
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BBooaarrdd  BBiittss  ~~  from the July Board of Trustees meeting  

NNeeww  ttoo  YYooUUUU  ~~  a gathering for newcomers 

We will have some snacks available along with drinks.   

Everyone who would like to come is cordially invited – 
you don’t have to be “new”, perhaps you’ve been 
around for a while but still would like to learn more 
about our faith – The Uncommon Denomination. 

Join us. You won’t be disappointed. 

Marion Hill and Doug Strong will co-lead the gathering. 

 

It is not surprising that visitors and newcomers to 
church struggle to grasp “just what it is you good folks 
believe anyway?” 

When faith is founded about an ever expanding and 
changing landscape, as is the case with Unitarian Uni-
versalism, it can be confusing. 

This is why the church offers “New to YoUU” gather-
ings.  It is a time when you can ask questions, listen to 
some long-time members speak about why they are 
part of the congregation and leave with a deeper un-
derstand about RRUU and the free faith tradition. 

The next such gathering will be after worship on Sun-
day, September 21st from 1 – 3 pm.  We will meet in 
the chapel.  It isn’t a class, per se, nor a lecture but 
rather a conversation or a round table.  You can see 
that even learning about liberal religion takes a differ-
ent path than traditional religions. 

Manual with a view to perhaps streamline and sim-
plify organizational structure and procedures. Dan 
presented a summary of his findings, including a list 
of several open positions on Committees and Teams 
of the church. No action was taken on those findings, 
but Dan will continue his efforts along those lines for 
the next several months. Any proposals for changes 
must be approved by the Board and/or the Congre-
gation.  

The Board spent some time discussing and reflecting 
on the Wide Awake Worship workshop that we host-
ed on August 9, deeming it to have been worthwhile 
and successful. Dan reported that he had attended 
the NTUUC dinner for congregational presidents and 
vice-presidents at First Unitarian Church in Dallas on 
August 10. He said he felt a kinship with the presi-
dent of the Arlington UU church, which is approxi-
mately our own size and that he would like to build a 
working relationship with that president.  

The Board expressed its appreciation and gratitude 
to the Alexanders & Gerry Shehhan for the generous 
gift of a new projector for the church; we now have 
two working projectors to use now. Finally, the 
Board discussed possible fund-raising activities for 
this year.  

 

 

 

The August Board meeting was held on Friday, August 
15. The agenda presented no surprises, and work the 
Board had begun in July as part of the new fiscal year 
was continued. Part of the work left over from the July 
Board meeting was the adoption of a new Board Cove-
nant. The Board Covenant remains the same as the one 
adopted for 2013-14, but with one addition. The new 
item states that the Board covenants to “attend as 
many major church functions as possible, such as Water 
Communion, Flower Communion, In-gathering Sunday, 
all Congregational Meetings, and the Appreciation Din-
ner.”  

Also continued from July was Dan’s close reading of the 
church’s By-laws and the current Policy and Procedures 

A gathering for all who 

wish to learn more 

about us. 

The Board is reviewing the 

Policy & Procedures with an 

eye to simplifying our  

organizational structure. 
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RECEPIENT: PREFIX: 

If you want to reach the board 

Or any individual board member 

Board of Trustees rruuboard 

President of the Congregation president 

Vice president  vicepresident 

Treasurer treasurer 

      Secretary  secretary 

Director of Religious Education dre 

  

If you want to submit something to the E-news, or the Newsletter, or the church Calendar: 

Church Calendar calendar 

E-news announce 

Newsletter news 

  

If you want to reach various committees; Chalice Circles; or interest groups 

Adult Forum adultforum 

Aesthetics Committee aesthetics 

Booked for Lunch group bookclub 

Buildings & Grounds committee building 

Committee on Ministry CoM 

Finance Committee finance 

Good Times Team goodtimesteam 

Green Team  greenteam 

Meditation Group meditation 

Membership Team membership 

Moveable Feast Chalice Circle feast 

Nominating Committee nominations 

Social Action Team socact 

Worship Team worshipteam 

NNeeww RRuulleess  ffoorr  CChhuurrcchh  EEmmaaiill  ~~  Still having problems? 
Two months we published a list of new church email addresses.  Change comes slowly and after a month 
many people are still using the old email addresses.  Effective in August, the old email addresses were dis-
continued.  Change is difficult and for those frustrated because your emails are bouncing, here’s a list of 
the most used church email addresses. You may want to print the entire list from the July newsletter as a 
reference for all church emails.  Remember, to fool the software that phishes emails to spam, you need to 
combine a prefix (i.e. xxx) plus the suffix (@rruu.org) to make the entire email address (i.e. xxx@rruu.org) 

@rruu.org 

@rruu.org 

@rruu.org 
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MMoovveeaabbllee  FFeeaasstt ~~  Thursday, September 25th 
Because the October Moveable Feast has limited 
seating (the Cameron’s deck can only hold so many 
people), the September Feast will have room for 
everyone who wants to come because we’re heading 
to Kc Roadhouse Bar & Grill, in Durant. 

According to their Facebook page, they have a wide 
variety of culinary choices to delight the taste buds – 
with a list of several items that are ‘favorites’.  The 
prices are reasonable and since everyone pays their 
own fare, it promises to be a pleasant gathering.  
The Roadhouse is at 116 North Second Ave in Du-
rant. Their number is 580.924.9690 should you need 
it.  Plan on arriving by 6:30 PM.  The deadline for 
signing up is Monday, Sept 22 and you can do that 
simply by sending an email to feast [+ suffix]. 

Click the picture above for a 35 second video 
about the restaurant! 

DDiinnnneerr  aatt  tthhee  SShheelltteerr  ~~  99//1100 
September 10 is the 
date for RRUU to pro-
vide its next shelter 
meal!  At Grayson 
County Shelter, that 
is.  About once each 
quarter,  a group from  

RRUU (usually 6-8 people, referred to as the Shel- 
ter Crew) decide on a menu, and Marion Hill calls 
the shelter to schedule a date.  A couple days 
before that date arrives, she calls again to learn 
how many people are in residence and whether 
any are on special diets.  The Crew prepare the 
foods at their homes, bring them to the shelter, 
serve supper to the residents and eat with them.  
The shelter residents may be RRUU's neighbors 
for only a short time, but that could be a pivotal 
point in their lives.  Crew members report having 
interesting conversations with the residents, who 
seem to appreciate the fact that the Crew take 
an interest in them as individuals.  Anyone inter-
ested in joining the Shelter Crew may contact 
Marion at 580-924-7715 to volunteer. 

BBee  AA  GGrreeeetteerr!! 
Friendly faces needed!  RRUU is in need of greeters, 
to welcome attendees at Sunday service and help 
visitors navigate our church environment.  To fulfill 
greeter duties, you'd need to arrive at the church by 
11:00 a.m., stay by the door (handing out copies of 
the Order of Things to everyone and registering any 
visitors), then sit near the door inside the sanctuary 
once the service has begun, in order to catch late-
comers.  Have first-time visitors complete a visitors 
form with name and contact info, and assist all visi-
tors with making a name tag (first name only; use 
plastic, erasable tags on foyer table).  [If a family 
should come with small children--which has seldom 
happened lately--the greeter would help the parents 
get the kids to the nursery or to Children's R.E.; we 
don't currently have a regular nursery person but 
hope to have that remedied soon.] 
If 6 people will commit to acting as greeter once eve-
ry six weeks, it won't be an onerous task for anyone.  
If you have other duties some Sunday mornings (and 
many of us do), we can schedule you on a Sunday 
that you won't be acting as worship associate, AV 
tech, etc.  Tommi Homuth will schedule greeters, and 
Marion Hill will act as backup.  If you're willing to act 
as greeter occasionally, send an email to greeters [+ 
suffix].  And if you have questions, either will be 
happy to answer them. 

If you’re willing to be a greeter 

occasionally, please let us 

know. 

Returning in October… 

BOOKED FOR LUNCH 

 

 

http://videos.hibustudio.com/2014/roadhouse-bar-and-grill-hhepz8zzw-5809249690.mp4
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Board of Trustees 
Dan Althoff, president 

Gil Alexander, vice president 
Robert Shelton, Treasurer 

Doug Strong, Secretary 
Paula Blackshear, Trustee 
Elbert Hill, Past President 

 
 

Committee on Ministry: 
Carole Harner, Gerry Shehan,          

Peter Schulze 
 
 

Team Leaders/Members: 
Adult Forum: Gil 
Aesthetics Team: 

Bruce, Joyce, Maura, Paula 
Building & Grounds: Marilyn 

Communications: Doug 
Chalice coordinator: Open 

DRE: Open 
Finance: Open 
Good Times:  

Carole, Marilyn & Marion 
Long Range Planning: 

Amy, Gil, Marilyn 
Membership: Marion 

Nominations: Helen, L.D., Marla 
NTUUC Rep: Marla 

Safe Congregation Panel: Dan 
Social Action: Gil 

Ways & Means: Open 
Worship: 

Dan, Doug, Faye, Marla 

Leadership 

 
 

Contact Us 
 
 

Red River UU Church 
515 North Burnett Ave 

Denison, TX 75020 
 

mail to: 

PO BOX 1806 
DENISON, TX 75021-1806 

 



How to reach us: 

Email:  info[+ suffix]  
Phone: 903.231.3232 
Web:  www.rruu.org 
E-News: announce[+suffix]  

Facebook: 
RedRiverUnitarianUniversalistChurch  

 
 

GGaayy  PPrriiddee ~ September 21st  

http://www.rruu.org/

